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2024-2025

Dear Neighbor,

Why is the school asking you to come vote again? Because this is Newfield’s school and this is what local control
looks like in public education. School districts hold votes in order to ensure that their taxpayers approve the financial
decisions the district makes in order to attain its goals. Local control is further gained by the community’s election of
Boards of Education to ensure that the public’s interests are represented in the board’s fiscal and fundamental
oversight of the district. Be a part of Newfield’s democracy by casting your ballot in what you want your school to be! 

Description of what you will see on the ballot:
Board of Education Election – 2 seats, each for 3-year terms.
Prop 1) 2024-25 Budget – Authorizes spending of $25,482,411. About 70% is funded by state aid and other
sources, and about 30% by the Newfield school tax levy. The tax levy would increase 3.5% compared to last year. 
Prop 2) New Vehicle Purchases – Authorizes the district to buy 2 new vehicles: 1 passenger van and 1 bus at a
total cost to the voters of no more than $233,750. This expense is built into the budget in Proposition 1. Purchase of
an electric bus would be contingent on rebates/grants – if they are not available, a diesel bus would be purchased
instead.
Prop 3) 2024 Capital Reserve Fund – This establishes an account where the district can start saving funds for a
future project. The district’s previous reserve fund has ended because a capital project has begun.
Prop 4) Library Tax – This is not a school tax. The school district collects this tax on behalf of the Newfield Public
Library. NPL currently receives $76,000 per year. They are asking for an increase of $5,000, which is about an
additional 1 penny per $1,000 of assessed property value. 

The proposed 2024-25 budget was created to support the District’s Mission, which is to “Support a healthy, thriving
community by nourishing the minds and bodies of every generation of students, thus Educating and Empowering
them to navigate their futures.” Our mission supports our vision: “The Vision of the Newfield CSD is to create a safe
and equitable environment, inspiring community-minded students who embrace learning and compassion.” 

This budget also includes start-up funding for a new program – a preschool special education class called a “Special
Class in an Integrated Setting.” The SCIS would serve 3-5-year-old Newfield residents, with and without special
educational needs. Currently, these students travel significant distances to receive services or must wait until
placements are available, due to a lack of providers in the County. Opening this program will help our community and
help our youngest learners get all the support they need to thrive here in Newfield. After the start-up costs, the
program will save the district money that is currently going to other organizations, and bring in more revenue from the
state for many of the services. We also hope that this program will help increase student enrollment by opening more
spots up in the Pre-K program and by offering more services and early interventions for students with special needs,
thus keeping families in the district. 

With that being said, we urge you to take time out of your busy schedules to ask questions, learn as much as you can
about the items and people on the ballot, and come out to make an informed vote. And, for the long line of people
waiting in their cars for dismissal every day, please park and come in to vote. It is important that our community has
as many of the eligible voters as possible come to the polls to make their voices heard.

From the Board of Education,
Christina Ward, President
Timothy Payne, Vice President
Shana Claar
Diana Griffin
Michael Jordan
Missy Rynone
Jeremy TenWolde



Educational Investments 24-25

With federal grants ending, this budget
continues the Reading Specialist and
Teaching Assistant positions that help our
students succeed.  

We are adding a preschool special education
program that will provide early intervention
to students right here in our community, and
bring in additional funds as well. 

We are keeping the small class sizes,
excellent fine arts programs, and career
education opportunities that make Newfield
special.

What's new in the 2024-25 budget?

The district is on an improving trend when it
comes to its finances. As you’ll see in the chart
to the right, the combination of COVID-related
expenses, the high rate of inflation, and the
historic overutilization of our savings had a
serious impact on the district. The chart on the
right shows our State Comptroller Fiscal Stress
scores since 2017.  With the changes we have
made, we are optimistic that we will return to
"No Designation" status next year. 

CAPITAL OUTLAY PROJECT

Again this year, the district will undertake
a capital outlay project. The State will
reimburse Newfield for approximately 88%
of the project. Outlay projects are capped
by the state at $100,000. 

The 2024-2025 capital outlay project will
consist of door and security access 
upgrades throughout the district’s
buildings.

How will the school's money be spent next year?

NYS requires all school districts to present our budgeted expenses in three
parts: 
 - Program, including expenses related to students and their needs
 - Capital, expenses for the operation and maintenance of the facility
 - Administration, expenses related to management and overall support of the
district.



This section of the budget refers to all expenses related to students and their needs.  Examples
include educational programs, transportation, athletics, and extracurricular activities, as well as
teacher salaries and employee benefits.  

Proposed changes this year are due to additional funding for retirement costs, a new preschool
special education class, keeping teachers who used to be under grants, increases of expenses in
special education and occupational education, as well as health and fringe benefit costs
increasing. Overall, a proposed total increase of $1,433,137 from last year. 

PROGRAM



The third and final portion of the budget is administration, which relates to expenses for
management and overall support of the district. Examples include Board of Education expenses,
central administration, building administration, business office, legal fees and auditing services. 

Proposed changes this year are due to additional funding for potential legal fees, retirement
costs, additional business and administrative costs at BOCES, a newly created curriculum
development position, salary increases in several administrative positions and related increases
to health and fringe benefits. Overall, a proposed total increase of $214,589 from last year. 

ADMINISTRATION

CAPITAL

Next, we'll take a look at the capital portion of the budget. This deals with all equipment,
supplies, materials and personnel for the operation and maintenance of the district. It also
includes all payments on principal and interest on short and long-term debt.

Proposed changes this year are due to increases in cleaning and maintenance salaries and
benefits, and new equipment purchases to maintain our facilities - however these are all offset by
a decrease in our debt expenses. Overall, a proposed total decrease of $666,487 from last year. 



State Aid for next year increased slightly - we have seen much larger increases in years past. With
declining enrollment, and the state looking to slow down or even reduce education funding, we
unfortunately may need to expect this trend to continue. 

The Tax Levy is our second largest revenue source. This levy is limited by a tax cap restriction.
Schools that exceed the restriction must have a 60% approval rate in order to pass the budget.
Our tax cap restriction from 2024-2025 was set at 4.31%. However, our 2024-2025 proposed tax
levy is $7,432,413, representing a 3.5% tax levy increase and falling within the tax cap restriction.
Our tax rate will fall from 17.02 per 1000 assessed value to 16.44 per 1000 of assessed value.
More on taxes in our next section. 

You may notice an increase in the use of Fund Balance in the 2024-2025 revenue budget. These
are savings from the previous budget year, and are primarily being applied to cover the start-up
costs of a preschool education program that will begin to generate its own revenue once it gets
up and running. With other anticipated increases such as interest earnings, we expect not to use
this much fund balance in future years. 
 
Revenues in the “other” category have increased as well, primarily due to interest earned on
money invested, refunds from BOCES for any unexpended money at year-end, and Medicaid
funds for students who receive qualifying special services. 

The funds that operate the district come from a variety of sources. The largest, at about 65% of
our revenue, is NY State aid. Next is local taxes, at about 29%. Then we have “Other”, a
miscellaneous category that includes rental of our spaces, refunded payments, interest income on
our bank accounts, etc. This is about 4.5% of the budget. And finally, there is Fund Balance, which
is the amount we have saved this year for use next year, at about 1.5%. 

Revenue - where will the school district get money from next year?



This year, the Tax Levy is going up 3.5%. In addition, many of your individual assessments have
gone up as well. Because of this, the Tax Rate is expected to go down to 16.44 per $1,000 of
assessed value (from 17.02 last year). How does this impact the actual taxes you pay? It may go
up, it may even go down - confused yet? Here is a chart showing some hypothetical situations
that may help.

To estimate your actual taxes, take the proposed Tax Rate (16.44/$1,000 value) and multiply it by
your 2024 assessment value. You can find your individual assessed value in the letter sent out by
the Assessor’s office earlier this spring, or you can look it up online:
https://www.tompkinscountyny.gov/assessment/online

              Tax Levy               =   School
  Total Assessed Value       Tax Rate

The Tax Rate determines how the school’s funding is shared across the community, and it can be
confusing, so let's use an example most of us will be familiar with - gasoline. If we all go to the
same gas station at the same time, we all pay the same rate for gas per gallon. However, if I have
a bigger gas tank than you do, I'm going to pay more than you in total, even though we paid the
same rate. That is similar to how it works with school taxes, where the rate is the same for
everyone but not everyone pays the same total amount. Instead of using the size of your gas
tank, we use the value of your home or business property. The more valuable your property is,
the bigger your tank is, and the more you pay in total school tax. 

While it’s not the largest source of funds for the district, the district’s Tax Levy is the funding
source that most directly affects our community. And it’s not the simplest system, so hopefully a
little explanation will help. First, there are three key terms that come up:

Tax Levy - the total amount of funds from taxpayers that go to the school in a year
Assessed property values - these are determined by the county assessor(s)

Total assessed value - the combined values of all the Newfield School taxpayers
Individual assessed value - the value of your property specifically

Tax rate - the Tax Levy divided by the Total assessed value gives you the Tax Rate

School Taxes

https://www.tompkinscountyny.gov/assessment/online




MEET THE CANDIDATES
Board of Education: Two (2) three year terms will be filled.

 Each 3 three year term will begin on 07/01/2024 and serve through 06/30/2027

Looking for even more information about the Newfield
Central School District?  

Download our app today! 

Search "Newfield CSD" 
in the app store, 

or check out our new website at www.newfieldschools.org



Community members are invited to attend Board
meetings, usually held at 6:30 pm on the first and third
Thursdays of each month. Most meetings include a
Privilege of the Floor for public comment, so come and
talk to us. Agendas can be found on-line at 
https://go.boarddocs.com/ny/newfield/Board.nsf/public

https://go.boarddocs.com/ny/newfield/Board.nsf/public


How to Vote for a "Write-in" Candidate

Leave one (or more) of the ovals blank that are next to the printed candidate
names on the ballot and fill in the oval next to the blank line for "WRITE-IN" and
write the candidate's name on the line. Be sure to print clearly and spell
carefully.



Pursuant to the Education Law, Section 2013, and by resolution of the Board of
Education, voting on the 2024-2025 Budget Proposition, Vehicle Purchase
Proposition, 2024 Capital Reserve Fund Proposition , Library Tax Levy Proposition,
and election of two (2) Board Members will be held Tuesday, May 21, 2024,
between the hours of 12:00 Noon and 9:00 P.M. prevailing time at Newfield
Elementary School, Lower Gym, 247 Main Street, Newfield New York at which time
the polls will be open to voting by ballot or machine.

QUALIFICATIONS TO VOTE: 
To vote in a school district budget vote and board election, you do not need to be
a registered voter, however, you must: 

 *Be a citizen of the United States; 
 *Be 18 years of age or older; 
 *Be a resident within the district for a period of 30 days preceding the date of the
   vote. 

No person shall have the right to register for, or vote, at any school meeting or
election who would not be qualified to register for or vote at an election in
accordance with the provisions of Section 5 - 106 of the Election Law. (This
includes convicted felons and those adjudged mentally incompetent by a court).

VOTING BY ABSENTEE BALLOT:
Please e-mail the District Clerk at lowens@newfieldschools.org or call the District
Office at 564-9955 ext. 4140 to request an Absentee Ballot application be sent to
your physical mailing address where you receive postal mail.  Applications must be
received no later than (7) seven days before the election if the ballot is to be
mailed to the voter, or the day before the election if the ballot is to be picked up
personally by the voter. Any absentee ballot received after 5:00 PM on 5/21/24 can
not be accepted.

VOTING BY EARLY MAIL BALLOT:
Please e-mail the District Clerk at lowens@newfieldschools.org or call the District
Office at 564-9955 ext. 4140 to request an Early Mail Ballot application be sent to
your physical mailing address where you receive postal mail. Applications must be
received no later than (7) seven days before the election if the ballot is to be
mailed to the voter, or the day before the election if the ballot is to be picked up
personally by the voter. Any early mail ballot received after 5:00 PM on 5/21/24
can not be accepted.

VOTING INFORMATION
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ON THE 2024-2025 BALLOTT:

PROPOSITION 1:

Shall the Board of Education of the Newfield Central School District be authorized to spend $25,482,411 for
the purpose of operating the school district for the 2024-2025 school year and to levy the necessary tax
thereafter? 

PROPOSITION 3:

2024 Capital Reserve Fund
Resolved, the Board of Education of the Newfield Central School District is hereby authorized to establish a
capital reserve fund pursuant to Section 3651 of the Education Law to be designated, “2024 Capital Reserve
Fund” created to defray the cost of the construction, reconstruction and equipping of School District
buildings, facilities, and land, including original equipment, machinery, apparatus, appurtenances,
furnishings, land acquisitions, and other incidental improvements and expenses in connection therewith, and
in order to accomplish the same, the Board is hereby authorized to establish the ultimate amount of such
reserve fund to Five Million Dollars ($5,000,000) inclusive of accrued interest and other investment earnings,
with a probable term of ten (10) years. The Board of Education is hereby authorized to pay funds from the
available fund balance, state aid reimbursement to the School District on account of capital projects, such
other monies as the voters may direct, and/or other legally available funds of the School District to such
reserve fund in an amount determined by the Board of Education up to the maximum authorized amount. 

PROPOSITION 2:

Vehicle Purchase
Resolved that the Board of Education of the Newfield Central School District is hereby authorized to
undertake the acquisition of one van, at an estimated maximum cost of $51,000, and either one electric
school bus, with charging station, or one diesel school bus, at an estimated initial maximum acquisition cost
of $505,000, but with an estimated net maximum cost in either case of $182,750 after the receipt of
acquisition and infrastructure grants, if applicable, and bus trade-in value, if any; and that such costs, or so
much thereof as may be necessary, shall be raised by the levy of a tax to be collected in annual installments;
and, in anticipation of such tax, debt obligations of the school district not to exceed $556,000, or so much as
may be necessary, shall be issued. The actual expense to the taxpayer will not exceed $233,750 combined
expense for the bus and van.

PROPOSITION 4:

Library Tax Levy
Shall the proposition be approved authorizing the Board of Education of Newfield School District to increase
the tax levy from seventy-six thousand dollars ($76,000) to the sum of eighty-one thousand dollars ($81,000)
and shall such sum be paid annually to the Trustees of the Newfield Public Library.
 


